
 
   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Term 2020 Event 

Friday 20th March School closes until further notice due to Covid-19. 
Please check your emails, our school website and 
Facebook for regular updates. 

 

 

 

 

 

PE WITH JOE started on Monday 23rd March at 9am on his YOUTUBE channel: The Body Coach 

TV. He is now the Nations PE teacher everyday Monday to Friday at 9am, our kids need this 

more than ever.  

 

 

 

Newcastle Academy 

Newsletter Edition 4 2020 

Principals Message 

Welcome to our Spring Term Newsletter ς we felt it was important 

to share this with you to celebrate our achievements from the last 

term and to remind us all just how strong our community is at 

Newcastle Academy.  

These are indeed strange times, and this is not how I imagined the 

end of Spring term ς as you will see at the end of the newsletter we 

took some time on Friday 20th to say goodbye to our Year 11 

marking the end of 5 Years at Newcastle Academy and 11 Years of 

education. They have been an exceptional year group who did all of 

us proud in that last week in difficult circumstances. They have 

much to celebrate and I know will go and make us all proud in the 

next stage of their lives.  

We are pleased to see so many students accessing our online 

learning provision, and are grateful for the positive messages we 

have received.  

Please enjoy reading our newsletter and joining us in recognising 

the skills, successes and achievements of our students.  

Stay Safe, Keep Well, look after Yourselves and Each Other and 

Together we will make a difference.  

Mr J Henshaw 

 

 

PE with Joe 

 



 
   

 

 

 

This term we were delighted to have welcomed Year 5 students from our local primary schools, 

they had a great time in our Science faculty. 

 

 
 
 
 
Keele ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ .ǊƛǘƛǎƘ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ²ŜŜƪ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
work in Forensics. Students got to look at a real life skeleton, identify evidence of a crime scene, 
and look into the different careers within Forensics. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Primary transition Week  

Keele University  



 
   

 
 
 
 
As part of British Science Week our students visited Keele University. Students were given a 
whistle stop tour of the range of careers within the NHS, and even had the opportunity to be a 
ΨƳƛƴƛ-ƳŜŘƛŎΩ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎΦ 

 
 
 
 
 
There was lots going on for national careers week, day 2 was our mentoring session with the 
Davies Group. Students talked about teamwork and professional behaviours that are necessary 
for any career! 
 
Day 3 of national careers week saw our year 10 employee guess who activity. Students prepared 
a range of questions for our employees and were given the task to try and guess what the 
employees do. Thanks to the Davies Group, PM training and Balfour Beatty for making it all 
possible 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Keele  University  

National Careers Week 

 



 
   

 
 
 
This term our year eight and nine futsal teams were up at Keele competing in the district schools 
championship! Both teams competed well with year 9 undefeated apart from one game and year 
8 missing out qualifying for the semi final on goal difference! One student got what can only be 
described as the goal of the season - well done all! 
 

 
 
 
Newcastle Academies first ever school dodgeball team played in a tournament for schools this 
term. Great first performance getting all the way to the semi finals! Well done all! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Performance 



 
   

Just to end off a glorious week of sport, 25 students got to experience a Europa League match 
between Manchester United and FC Bruges at Old Trafford, New experiences! 
 

 

Year 7 Boys and Girls indoor athletics squad travelled to Fenton Manor to compete in the County 
finals. They competed against the best schools from across Staffordshire. There were many 
outstanding performances on the day. We are awaiting the results but are hopeful we came in 
the top 4 in both competitions. 

The dedication and resilience shown by these students while training and competing makes us 
very proud. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
   

The Year 7 football team took on the Year 8 team on Wednesday night in the first El Classico of 
the season. Year 8 with a few players making their debut looked strong and although 7Ωs kept 
the score to 2-2 at half time, the Year 8Ωs ran out 5-2 winners! 
 
Well done to all that played! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Thursday the 12th of March, Miss Ashley took 17 students to Keele University for the "This 
Girl Can" event. Students had a go at a number of sporting activities including Boccia, New Age 
Kurling, Tug of War, Tag Rugby and Boxercise.  

The highlight of the day was when students beat St. John Fisher and Chesterton Community 
Sports College at Tug of War. The instructor made it even more challenging for the girls by putting 
St. John Fisher and Chesterton together as one team, and Newcastle Academy still managed to 
beat them! 

Students behaved themselves impeccably well and we were very proud of every single one of 
them for stepping outside their comfort zone and giving it a go! Well done ladies 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


